
BOROUGH OF BROXBOURNE COUNCIL 

THE BOROUGH OF BROXBOURNE COUNCIL BYELAWS 2022 

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that the Borough of Broxbourne Council with consent from the Secretary 

of State proposes to create new byelaws for Pleasure Grounds, Public Walks and Open Spaces under 

section 164 of the Public Health Act 1875 and sections 12 and 15 of the Open Spaces Act 1906 AND 

new byelaws for Good Rule and Government under section 235 of the Local Government Act 1972.    

Copies of the proposed byelaws may be viewed at www.broxbourne.gov.uk. 

General enquiries, comments or objections relating to the byelaws should be sent in writing to the 

Head of Legal Services, Broxbourne Council, Bishops College, Churchgate, Cheshunt, Herts, EN8 9XQ 

or emailed to legal@broxbourne.gov.uk by 21 April 2022. 

Guidance on personal data rights can be viewed at www.broxbourne.gov.uk/privacypolicy 
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